
KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS LONG GREEN VALLEY COUNCIL No. 8736

GRAND KNIGHT’S REPORT                                            
Robert Renshaw, Grand Knight…410-592-8406                                           
Baltobob@comcast.net                                                                      

Dear Brothers,

Well, this article is my last hurrah as Grand Knight.  As I look at the past two
years,  the  people  I  need  to  thank  are  too  numerous  to  enumerate  here.
Everyone who chaired a program, helped in the kitchen, served and cleaned
up,  took a  turn with  raffle  tickets  and tootsie  rolls  or  just  supported our
programs by their attendance has helped make the council the success that it
is.

Two years ago at the Grand Knights training seminar, the State Deputy said
that  we  had  to  have  a  theme.   I  found  that  concept  to  be  somewhat
intimidating and for a while joked that my theme would be “The Council
that eats well.”  I think that we did accomplish that,  but as I re-read my
articles over the past two years, there is one more serious theme that crops
up almost every month.  That theme is: If each of us does a little, we can
accomplish a lot.  I truly believe this and view it as the fraternity and unity
that makes the council so strong.  I always appreciate the fine efforts of the
men who are always there to implement  and support  our activities and I
don’t ever want to take them for granted.  But I particularly rejoice when I
see new faces helping out or older faces who find their  way back for an
activity or two.  I can only hope that the remaining members who we don’t
see are proud to be Knights and that we have benefitted them in some way.

I would be remiss if I didn’t recall the dear Brothers we have lost over the past
two years.  Four were past grand knights and the most recent is our former
Associate Chaplain, Father Jack.  They all helped build the council that we
have today and will be sorely missed.  

Lastly, I hope that some small thing I may have done will encourage others
to step up and accept a position of greater responsibility.  No one person is
expected to do everything, but if you are willing to become a part of the
leadership team, this council has many more great years ahead.

Vivat Jesus
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KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS LONG GREEN VALLEY COUNCIL No. 8736

CHAPLAIN'S MESSAGE                                                                                  
From State Chaplain Reverend Milton E. Jordan’s column in the June 2015 Maryland State Council newsletter.

Dear Brothers,

THE QUESTION many receive or ask themselves or others is this: "How do I find Jesus in a way that
brings me to Him more frequently?" As radio and TV station announcers have said repeatedly since the
beginning of the Memorial weekend, "It's time to kick off the summer vacations time." The long days of
those "lazy, hazy days of summer" are a perfect time for many to answer "the question." Ruth Haley Barton
produced a insightful and practical book, Invitation to Solitude and Silence, that is an excellent response to
"the question."

I will offer a few of Barton's helpful insights into life for men and women in a busy world. In essence she
reminds us that goals worthy something cannot be achieved in the snap of two fingers. Time, precious time
is needed. And this is the gift of summer time. Longer days, brighter evenings. Sitting in the yard or on the
porch ... the opportunity to be quiet and alone. She writes that taking time for silence, just sitting still, giving
the brain and heart a rest, is an invitation to the very core of our being. It is there that we meet the Jesus who
"waits just outside the noise and busyness of our lives."

It is worth having a copy of one part of the Old Testament, I Kings 19:1-19, the story of Elijah and his strug-
gle to hear Yahweh in his own prayer. 

Beginning such a journey, like any personal journey of self-discovery, is to know where you happen to be at
any moment. Then, if you can honestly see in your heart and mind where you are, then you have to want to
progress, to move onward to what you might simply call somewhere else. A question most men might con-
front is this: What is it that causes me to want to live with a frenetic lifestyle? It is this crazy activity, yes,
sometimes necessary, that can lead a man to ask this question: "Is life really meant to be like this?"

If we are honest with ourselves, we might have found ourselves in a situation described by Ruth Barton as
the statement of a dear friend: "Ruth, you are like a jar of river water all shaken up. What you need is to set
still long enough that the sediment can settle and the water can be clear."

During these summer months we should find time to let the 'river water' of our daily lives settle long enough
to produce clear water. Just ten minutes a day, sitting in silence, not trying to figure out a problem, not call -
ing upon God for an answer to the challenges of life, but just ten minutes letting your mind and heart go
nowhere. It might require several of these private, quiet sessions with yourself for you to not feel the diffi-
culty of silence. Practiced regularly, these ten minutes can become the key that creates a new spiritual you
because, after a short time with this effort, God will speak to you, the Holy Spirit will lead you where God
knows you are the best as he created you. 

This is but Part I of a June, July, August, September series to help you (and me) develop or strengthen our
love of silence because it is there where we find God and God finds us!

Vivat Jesus!
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KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS LONG GREEN VALLEY COUNCIL No. 8736

SUPREME COUNCIL NEWS                                                                                  
www.kofc.org                                                                                                                         
In Service to One, in Service to All                                                                       

Knights of Columbus Supports Military Pilgrimage to Lourdes

For the third consecutive year, Supreme Knight Carl Anderson joined nearly 200 military veterans, active
service personnel and volunteers sponsored through the Archdiocese for the Military Services and Knights
of Columbus during the 57th International Military Pilgrimage to Lourdes, France, May 15-18. 

Prior to the start of the international ceremonies, the American pilgrims were welcomed at a Mass celebrat-
ed on Thursday, May 14, at the shrine’s Rosary Basilica. In his homily, Bishop F. Richard Spencer, auxiliary
bishop of the Archdiocese of Military Services and the episcopal vicar for Europe and Asia, shared the sig-
nificance of the pilgrimage site which has been “a place of pilgrimage for over a hundred years.”

He asked the pilgrims, many of whom were wounded after serving in combat and military duty, to continue
to “heed our Blessed Mother's call to conversion of heart so that the world might be a better place for all.”
Supreme Knight Carl Anderson expressed similar sentiments in an address to this year’s pilgrims, as he
encouraged the pilgrims to “prayerfully seek God through the intercession of Our Blessed Mother, the
celebration of the sacraments and fellowship with military personnel from countries throughout the world.

“Our commitment to veterans and active-duty military personnel has never wavered,” Supreme Knight An-
derson continued. “We not only provide spiritual support and catechesis to members of our Armed Services,
but we also offer scholarship programs for seminarians who will serve as military chaplains. Beginning in
2014, the Knights of Columbus partnered with the Gary Sinise Foundation to help provide custom-built
homes for severely wounded veterans. In addition, countless individual Knights volunteer their time to Vet-
erans Affairs Voluntary Services programs throughout the country.”

Archbishop Timothy P. Broglio of the Archdiocese for the Military Services was the homilist and main cele-
brant for Friday’s Mass welcoming the international pilgrims. The archbishop was accompanied by several
military chaplains, including eight Catholic priests, to further meet the spiritual needs of the pilgrims.

Following the opening Mass, the American pilgrims and volunteer joined veterans from other countries at
various ceremonies, prayer services, military band concerts and processions. Among the Knights of Colum-
bus volunteers were Supreme Master Dennis Stoddard and Assistant to the Supreme Knight for Military and
Veterans Affairs Col. Chuck Gallina.

The pilgrimage is the latest chapter in the Order’s long history of providing hospitality and spiritual re-
sources for military members. During the First World War, the Knights of Columbus Army Hut program as-
sisted members of the military throughout Europe. Immediately following the end of the war, the Order or-
ganized the first-ever international military pilgrimage to the Marian shrine at Lourdes.

Since then, the Knights have helped sponsor war relief activities and programs for veterans. 
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KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS LONG GREEN VALLEY COUNCIL No. 8736

STATE DEPUTY’S MESSAGE                                                                              
Steve Adamczyk, State Deputy                                                                                                                                                
Be Not Afraid, Our Faith is Our Courage                                                                                            
State Council Website: www.kofc-md.org                                                                                  

Dear Brothers,

Well it’s coming to the end of a Great Fraternal Year, and I want to thank all the Grand Knights and Council
Members who made it a banner year for the Maryland State Council. You have made it enjoyable for me and
all the State Family and the SUCCESSES we have achieved are from your hard work and attention to detail.
The “FACT” that we hold the distinction of 100% in the submittal of our Fraternal Surveys, is something to
be proud of. Each council should take pride in their achievements of the past year. Congratulate the mem-
bership and your Council Family on my behalf.

My directors and chairman will remain the same, with few exceptions, and are anxious to meet the incoming
class of Grand Knights at the June Leadership Seminar in Frederick, Maryland. We have sharpened our pre-
sentations, renewed our invigoration and motivational skills, replaced a number of the jokes that failed over
the year, and are ready to present new and improved ideas, and concepts to fulfill our promises of furthering
the principles of Father McGivney and the Knights of Columbus. Please encourage the incoming Grand
Knights to attend, be open minded, and receptive to new perceptions of promoting the Order.  It  is our
“Moral Obligation to offer membership in the Order to all eligible Catholic males over the age of eighteen
years of age”, as our Supreme Knight, Carl Anderson has stated on many occasions.

To the Grand Knights wives, who have been so supportive of their husband’s works and the works of the
Order, I thank you all. It has been a pleasure to get to know you over the past year, and a privilege to witness
your dedication to your husbands and the Order. May God Bless You, and Keep you Always.

There is still a great deal of work for us to accomplish, for our Church, our Councils, and our Order. Never
lose sight of our Solidarity with Our Priests and Religious, and our commitment to leave this world in a bet -
ter shape than we found it, through one council at a time. I pray for you all and ask the same from you to
guide our State Family to God’s Greater Glory.

Fraternally and Gratefully;

Steve
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KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS LONG GREEN VALLEY COUNCIL No. 8736

DISTRICT DEPUTY REPORT                                                                                
Lee Eder, PGK...410-591-1948…salebylee@comcast.net                                                                                                        
Be Not Afraid, Our Faith is Our Courage                                                                      

My dear Brother Knights,

I bring you greetings from our State Deputy Stephen J. Adamczyk.

I want to congratulate the new Officers of Long Green Valley Council and let them know that my District
Warden Mike Georgulas, myself and our Regional Advisor Mike Sallese are here to help them in all their
efforts on behalf of the Knights of Columbus.

I hope that planning has started for the new fraternal year since July 1 is coming quickly.

Congratulations for the new 8 men that joined the Knights and Long Green Valley on May 26.  Your Star
Council Award is still in your reach!!!!

God Bless and Vivat Jesus,
Lee Eder, PGK, PFN

BALTIMORE CHAPTER OF GRAND KNIGHTS                                                   
Michael Sallese...410-836-00862…MSallese11@verizon.net                                                                                        
Chapter Website:  http://www.mdkofc.org/baltimore/default.htm                                                                             

Dear Brothers

The next meeting of the Baltimore Chapter of Grand Knights will be on Thursday June 11 at Our Lady of
Mount Carmel Council #2452.  As always, the meeting will begin at 8:00 PM.  All Grand Knights, Deputy
Grand Knights and any Brother Knight are invited to attend.  This is our election of new Officers.  Your
Grand Knight and Past Grand Knights are eligible to vote.  Each council has 2 votes.

We will are accepting nominations for all Chapter Officer positions.  If you are interested in running for
any position in the Chapter, please contact our Nominating Committee.  The Committee consists of Past
Chapter Presidents Carl Roberts, Sam Orlando and Greg McClain.  The elected positions in the Chapter are
President, Vice President, Secretary, Treasurer and Marshal.

Fraternally
Mike Sallese
Chapter President

JUNE 2015  www.kofc8736.org Page 5 of 14
Home of Dick Siejack, Past State Deputy

“IN SOLIDARITY WITH OUR PRIESTS”

http://www.mdkofc.org/baltimore/default.htm


KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS LONG GREEN VALLEY COUNCIL No. 8736

FOURTH DEGREE NEWS                                                                                    
Archbishop John Carroll Assembly #2378                                                                                              
Keith Arndt…410-420-0074….kmaba123@yahoo.com                                                                                                                

Sir Knights,

Our  May  meeting  will  be  held  at  Mason-Dixon  Council  #10100.   After  the
meeting will be shrimp night.

At our May meeting, we held election of Officers.  Our Faithful Navigator for the
new fraternal year will  be Sir Knight John Young of Father Maurice J. Wolfe
Council.   Sir  Knight  Robert  Renshaw of  Long Green Valley Council  will  be
Faithful Captain and Sir Knight Paul Barthe of Father Maurice J. Wolfe Council
will be Faithful Pilot.  Congratulations to all the newly elected Officers.

We can always use new men to participate in our Color Corps.  If you are interested, please contact Color
Corps Commanders Mike Georgulas at 410-688-7507 or Lee Eder at 410-591-1948.

Fraternally,
Keith Arndt
Faithful Navigator

CHURCH ACTIVITIES                                                                                          
Pat Donohue   410-941-5025   donohuepj@comcast.net                                                                                                 

St. Johns Spring Fling was May 7 through 9.  Once again the Council, under the leadership of Warden Tom
Rowan, manned the beer garden.  The sales set a new record thanks to the three days of good weather.  Tom
estimates that they generated about $3500 for the parish.  The only problem was that there was not as many
volunteers as in past years and many of the volunteers worked with very little break.  In addition to Tom’s
hard work from dawn to dusk and then some, Brother Ted Daniecki was behind the till all day every day.
Tom would also like to thank John Reed, Pat Donohue, Jim Schmidt, Sr., Jim Schmidt, Jr., Bob McGraw,
and Tom Rowan, Jr who pitched in throughout the Spring Fling.  We also appreciate the efforts of Brothers
Lt. Bob McGraw, Jim Hock and Ed Pfister who worked security throughout the night.

May had five Sundays.  On May 31 we again gathered as a group on the left side of the church for the 9 AM
mass and had a breakfast in the Hall to follow.  We can follow up next month with a report of how well it
went and to whom we owe thanks.

Sunday, June 7 is the parish picnic.  The parish will provide the food and we will provide our grill and the
manpower.  Come join us after the 11:30 mass and pitch in if you can.  Otherwise, just enjoy socializing
with your fellow parishioners.  Our faith is not intended to be practiced in solitude; we are a community of
believers.  Come join in with others in our faith community at 12:30 on the 7th.
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KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS LONG GREEN VALLEY COUNCIL No. 8736

COMMUNITY ACTIVITIES                                                                                  
Ted Daniecki   410-692-4399    daniecki@zoominternet.net                                                                  

The Spring Blood Drive will be Saturday, June 6 from 6:30 to 12:30 in the Church Hall.  Chairman Mike
Bathon needs help calling donors, setting up, manning the registration table and canteen.  His goal is again
100 or more units, so we need everyone who is physically able to donate.  There will be parish sign ups after
all masses the weekend of May 30 and 31.  Wear your name badge and be available to help Mike after
whatever mass you normally attend.  

COUNCIL ACTIVITIES                                                                                         
Paul Weber      410-879-0558       apaulweber@verizon.net                                                                                                

Long Green Valley Day at Ironbirds Stadium is scheduled for Friday, July 3rd.  Join your brother knights,
families and friends for a MVP pre-game food package, fun and fireworks  Gates open at 5:35 pm for a 7:05
pm start time.  Food service starts at 6:35 pm.  

Come watch some great baseball and an outstanding fireworks display immediately following the game.  We
have reserved seating on the Party Deck for 60 people.  Please help fill the deck for a spectacular 4th of July
celebration.   The  party  deck  includes  your  admission,  game  program,  parking,  buffet  and  a  souvenir
Ironbirds hat.

The buffet includes smoked pork BBQ, roasted herb chicken, hot dogs, toss green salad, baked beans, cole
slaw, cookies and fountain drinks. The food is “all you can eat” for 90 minutes.  Seating is limited to 60
people. Tickets will be available on a first come, first served basis.  Don’t delay – send your check for $35 a
person (payable to KC #8736) to Tom Rowan, 2010 Carrs Mill Rd., Fallston, MD 21047 or contact Tom at
410-365-6575.  Children age 3 and under are free.

You can also purchase your tickets at the council meetings this month.  Don’t be left out – only 60 tickets
are available. Deadline to purchase tickets is June 7th.  Be sure to contact Tom Rowan TODAY..   

Lunch Bunch
The Lunch Bunch meeting in May was not as well attended as I would have liked, but we were pleased to
see two old  friends  back for  the  first  time  this  year  and a  new face  who was  very welcome,  indeed.
Apparently, there was a plethora of doctor appointments that day.  That’s a risk we run considering our
average age these days.

Everyone enjoyed hamburgers, potato salad and cookies.   For June, I’m thinking about getting a sandwich
ring and maybe the same potato salad.  If anyone has a specific request or suggestion, let me know.

If you haven’t been able to attend evening meetings for a while, come join us on the third Tuesday of the
month at 11:30.    Reservations aren’t necessary, but it would great if you could call or email me at 410-592-
8406 or baltobob@comcast.net so that I will know if I am preparing for 8 or 20.

The next meeting will be on June 16 at 11:30 in the Hall.
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KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS LONG GREEN VALLEY COUNCIL No. 8736

CULTURE OF LIFE ACTIVITIES                                                                        
Ben Jenkins    410-592-2493   jbjenkins1@verizon.net                                                                        

Brothers,

Taken from Martin Fox's May 24, 2015 e-letter:

Pro-lifers were shocked to hear news out of Colorado that a pregnant woman had been attacked and had her 
unborn baby Aurora cut out of her. 

Tragically, the baby did not survive, yet Colorado prosecutors are refusing to bring up murder charges 
against the killer. 

Why you ask? 

You see, baby Aurora was still eight weeks away from birth. 

Colorado state law prevented charging the attacker for murder because the law stated that little Aurora was 
not yet “a person.” 

And since the law doesn’t give little Aurora the protection of “personhood,” this killer will get off scot-free. 

Colorado legislators crafted a modest bill to protect unborn babies from similar attacks in the future. 

Yet the so-called “National Abortion Rights Action League” (NARAL) couldn’t stomach even the slightest 
restrictions on protecting unborn life. 

NARAL Colorado put out a statement taking a firm stance against such “harsh penalties” on anyone who 
ends a pregnancy “against mothers wishes.” 

You read that right. 

It’s not enough to the abortion lobby that mothers can choose to kill their unborn children at any time and 
for any reason, but killers who wish to kill an unsuspecting mother’s unborn baby should be protected too. 

The abortion lobby’s radical support for abortion-on-demand knows no bounds. 

For Life, 

Martin Fox, President
National Pro-Life Alliance
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KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS LONG GREEN VALLEY COUNCIL No. 8736

FAMILY ACTIVITIES                                                              
YOUR NAME WILL FIT HERE                                                                                                     

Sunday June 21 is Father’s Day.  Happy Fathers Day to you and your fathers and your sons.  Enjoy the day.

How will you celebrate all that Mary the Mother of Jesus does for us?  Pray the Rosary often.

YOUTH ACTIVITIES                                                                                          
Joe Wenderoth, PGK    410-592-9718    joewenderothsr@gmail.com                                                    

School will be out soon and our children will be playing outside.  Please be careful as you drive and work.
We don’t have any children to spare.

CHANCELLOR’S REPORT                                                                                      
Paul Wimmer...410-592-5943...PCWimmer@comcast.net                                                                       

Please contact me by e-mail (preferred) or by phone if you know of any brother or family member that is in
need of our prayers.

Please pray for the following:

Sick/Prayer List

Brothers:
Brother Cal Guthrie
PGK Al Kramer (Bel Air Council)
Brother George Landefeld
Brother Gene Messenger
PGK John Robinson
Brother Frank Sliwka
Father Leo Tittler

Relatives/Friends of Brother Knights:
Michelle & Alex Bronzert, Daughter-in-Law & Son of Brother Norm Bronzert
Joanne Cross, Wife of PGK/PDD Jim Cross
Michelle Curran, Wife of Brother Mike Curran
Linda Dalesio, Sister-in-law of Brother Pat Donohue
Stan Gibson, Brother of Brother Sam Gibson
Father of Brother Sam Gibson
Kathy Gutberlet, Wife of Brother Matt Gutberlet
Elizabeth Johnson, Daughter of Warden Tom Rowan
Kathleen Lanham, Granddaughter of Brother Dick Lanham
Margaret Lorber, Mother-in-Law of Brother John Reed
Tina North, Wife of Brother Michael North
David Pusey, Cousin of Chancellor Paul Wimmer
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KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS LONG GREEN VALLEY COUNCIL No. 8736

Helen Radcliffe, Wife of Brother Carl Radcliffe (Deceased)
Tory Robinson, Wife of PGK John Robinson
Bonnie Ryan, Friend of Brother Pat Donohue
Margery Schammel, Wife of Brother Willie Schammel
Eva Siejack, Mother of PSD Dick Siejack
Sam Smith, Cousin of Brother Ron Carr’s Wife, Lynn

Deceased
Brothers:

Msgr. Jack Collopy

Relatives/Friends of Brother Knights:
Jean Jones, Cousin of Chancellor Paul Wimmer
Leroy Terzigni, Brother-in-Law of Brother Gerry Lynch

PLEASE NOTE: We have no system of routinely identifying those people whose health has improved to
the point that they no longer need to be on the prayer list.  Consequently, at the end of each quarter, we
will delete all names that have been on the list for three or more months.  Anyone with a request should
contact the Chancellor, Paul Wimmer, by e-mail (preferred) or by phone and they will be listed/reinstated
on the prayer list.

SERVICE:
Visits or telephone contacts needed for Brother Knights on our Sick/Prayer List, particularly members of
Long Green Valley Council.

MEMBERSHIP REPORT                                                                                         
Ray Dietz   410-790-7484   craytrek@comcast.net                                                                            
One Member per Month per Council                                                                                                

Brothers,

Welcome to our 8 new Brother Knights and thank you to their sponsors.  We are close to making Star
Council because of your efforts.  Don’t take the summer off.  

On May 26, we found that we could handle 10 candidates.  It was tight but it worked.  

We have room for another 8 so please keep your referrals coming.

Please  phone  410-790-7484  or  email  craytrek@comcast.net with  any  potential  candidates and  I  will
PURSUE!

Fraternally
Ray Dietz
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KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS LONG GREEN VALLEY COUNCIL No. 8736

FRATERNAL BENEFITS                                                            
Robert Marlowe   410-823-3800…KC.marlowe@verizon.net                                                                 

Brothers, I am pleased to announce that Brother Andy Gleeson will be serving Long Green Valley Council
as Benefits Advisor.  Andy is a Past Grand Knight of Fr. O’Neill Council.  He will be attending a meeting at
Long Green soon to properly introduce himself.

Only having “through work” insurance doesn’t work
Do you know anyone whose life or career has been drastically changed during these years of economic
downturn? It’s very likely that someone in your immediate or extended family or group of friends is facing
financial  uncertainty now. Maybe there’s a possibility that you (or your spouse) could lose your job or
change employers.

Too  many people  have  often  relied  on  group  term life  insurance  as  their  only  safety  net.  Often,  this
insurance is an employee benefit provided at low or no cost. The existence of this coverage might convince
someone that personally-owned life insurance is not necessary.

Only having “through work” insurance can leave you and your family vulnerable. Most group life insurance
policies are limited in amount, which may be tied to salary or some other benchmark. These numbers are
often capped, and this cap may be dangerously low when compared to your family’s actual needs. In fact,
without  a  detailed  needs  analysis,  any employer-provided  coverage  will  likely cause  a  shortfall  at  the
insured’s death.

In addition, the amount of group insurance offered is almost always reduced, sometimes dramatically, when
you retire. You could one day find yourself without coverage, and if your health has changed (which it will
as you age), you might also find yourself unable to secure individual protection. It will definitely be more
expensive.

While group life insurance can help, it does not replace the need for individually owned life insurance. I’ll
be happy to meet with you and provide a no-cost needs analysis, so you’ll know exactly where you stand.

COUNCIL BIRTHDAYS and ANNIVERSARIES

June Birthdays:
David DiGiordio 08 Pat Clisham 11
Willie Schammel 12 Bob Grill 20
John Canoles 22 Dale Edmunds 26
John Mayni 27 Tom Rowan, Sr. 27
Mike Stritzinger 27 Joe Golabiewski 29

June Anniversaries:
Harry & Elizabeth Pippin 05  (5 years)
Joe & Cassie Wenderoth 07  (51 years)
Mike & Christine Rusk 15  (24 years)
Chuck & Eileen Bogdanowicz 20  (45 years)

If you do not see your anniversary listed above, please give the date to Paul Weber and we will gladly add
you to our listing.
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KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS LONG GREEN VALLEY COUNCIL No. 8736

DATES TO REMEMBER
DATE   DAY      TIME          ACTIVITY                                     LOCATION
JUNE
4 Thurs 7:30 PM Officers Meeting Council Home
7 Sun 11:30 AM Parish Picnic St. John Church
9 Tues 8:00 PM Council Business Meeting Council Home
11 Thurs 8:00 PM Baltimore Chapter of Grand Knights Our Lady of Mt.

Elections  Carmel #2452
16 Tues 11:30 AM Lunch Bunch Council Home
18 Thurs 8:00 PM Archbishop John Carroll Assembly Mason-Dixon

Shrimp Night  #10100
23 Tues 8:00 PM Council Social Meeting Council Home

JULY
4 Saturday Independence Day
10 12 State Leadership Seminar Holiday Inn, Frederick
14 Tues 8:00 PM Council Business Meeting Council Home
16 Thurs 7:30 PM Archbishop John Carroll Assembly
16 Thurs 6:00 PM Baltimore Chapter Membership Bethlehem Council #2605

Picnic
28 Tues 8:00 PM Council Social Meeting Council Home
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KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS LONG GREEN VALLEY COUNCIL No. 8736

Knights Ladies of Long Green Valley
Ladies…it was a very,very good year.  Here are some of the things we did:

We held Kevin Ewing Night and donated $100 to his back to school expenses. We hosted 43 ladies at our
Welcome Back Dinner and collected healthy food for weekend food emergencies at Riverside Elementary
whose children often come to school on Monday hungry. We started Troopons for our military families
across the world. We mailed 18,913 coupons to Support Our Troops and saved our military families over
$26,056 on their grocery bills. Our 21st Muffin Day netted 353 blueberry muffins for patients at Gift of
Hope.  We donated $300 to the Knights Thanksgiving Project. We taught St. John’s 8th grade students how to
make no-sew blankets for Gift of Hope for Thanksgiving. We delighted 72 ladies with our Christmas Tea in
the Valley and sold over 250 White House Ornaments.  Both Fundraisers netted us over $4500 in November.
At our Christmas Party instead of exchanging gifts, we collected over 300 much needed items for SARC, a
domestic Violence Shelter in Bel Air. We adopted three children from St. John’s Giving Tree and made the
Holiday very special for them.  We donated $300 to St. Johns to their ‘“Organ Donor” campaign. We held a
Quarter Auction and donated to profits to sponsor 3 Council  members in SARC’s “Walk a Mile in her
Shoes” Race around Bel Air.  We held our Marian Devotion in May with Deacon Fred and each lady was
given a rose for the Blessed Mother.  The altar was overflowing with beautiful roses. We donated $800 to
the  Knights  towards  next  year’s  heating  bill  and  bought  $125 items  for  the  kitchen.  We bought  First
Communion gifts  for St.  John’s children.  We celebrated our successful year at  our Farewell  ‘til  Fall  at
Friendly Farms,

One top of all this at the Knights Convention in Ocean City this May, we were awarded First Place in Best
Ladies Auxiliary and Best New Project (Troopons) and Third Place in Best Reoccurring Project (Christmas
Tea in the Valley).  

Thanks for a Great Year Ladies.  I wish our new president, Pat Loeffler much success and with this group of
ladies, there is no doubt about it.

God Bless and thank you again.  See you in October.

Mary 
marygweber@verizon.net
410 879-0558
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KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS LONG GREEN VALLEY COUNCIL No. 8736

KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS
Long Green Valley Council No. 8736
c/o   Tom Zaegel, PGK
3206 Wellington Way
Baldwin, MD  21013

Knights Ladies of Long Green Valley

Please see the inside page for our accomplishments this year

Mary
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	Knights of Columbus Supports Military Pilgrimage to Lourdes
	He asked the pilgrims, many of whom were wounded after serving in combat and military duty, to continue to “heed our Blessed Mother's call to conversion of heart so that the world might be a better place for all.”
	Supreme Knight Carl Anderson expressed similar sentiments in an address to this year’s pilgrims, as he encouraged the pilgrims to “prayerfully seek God through the intercession of Our Blessed Mother, the celebration of the sacraments and fellowship with military personnel from countries throughout the world.
	Only having “through work” insurance doesn’t work


